
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  December 26, 2018     
 
RE: 1319 Duval Street (permit application # T2018-0099) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Royal 
Poinciana tree. Additional information was requested including asking for 
the removal of the philodendron vine from the tree trunk.  Below are photos 
from a recent inspection of the tree: 
  

                  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 
 



 
 
NOTE: Below are the values stated in the original staff report with 
additional comments based on the recent inspection. 
  
Diameter: 29.9”  
 
Location: 50% (canopy has utility lines going through it, tree growing on 
filled lot with side of root system held by failing concrete block wall). Root 
system appears to be strong on opposite side of tree. Are there issues with 
neighboring property?   
 
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
 
Condition: 60% (fair-no evidence at time of inspection of termite issues.  
Main trunk covered with philodendron vines-hard to accurately evaluate 
trunk health. Fresh trim cuts look clean and healthy, some decay and dead 
branches in canopy-looks very typical of large Royal Poinciana trees in 
town.) Tree appears to be in fair health. No extensive decay observed in 
branch junctions.  No obvious outward evidence of termites.  
 
Total Average Value = 70%  
 
Value x Diameter =  20.9 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
Additional information has been requested from the applicant including 
impacts to neighboring property/wall and is there an arborist report 
regarding the health of the canopy. 






